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February 27, 2025

Dear Chair Tran, Vice-Chairs Grayber and Lewis, and Members of the Committee,

My name is Dr. Daniel Frye, I organize with MCAT (Mobilizing Climate Action Together), a 
community of volunteers working to advance a healthy climate and a successful green economy for 
future generations.

My family and I live in North and Northeast Portland and we would be profoundly negatively affected 
by a collapse of the Critical Energy Infrastructure (CEI) Hub.
 
I am writing today in support of the content of HB 2949, but I strongly prefer that this content be 
enacted by its inclusion in HB 3450, the broad strategic vision for the CEI-Hub transition.   

Sincerely, 

Daniel D. Frye, PhD
MCAT (Mobilizing Climate Action Together)


